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Prague, February 16th, 1882

My dear Mr. Sander,

Wendland has written to me confirming that the seed is, indeed, of Brahea dulcis. Many years ago I was collecting a totally different palm in the Sierra Madre with large seeds. Then Ortgies had them identified as Brahea dulcis, and that all would have large seeds, only the other Braheas have small seeds. I believe you can sell the seeds to the Continental Horticulteur Societe (Linden) who can describe it as that which was not named Brahea dulcis by Wendland.

Yesterday morning I sent you the picture of the Cattelya labiata. I has not turned out the way I wanted it to, but the painter was unable to produce what I wanted; I think it will fulfil its purpose. The plant is sitting on a branch, the yellow on the lip is rather large, for it is this which distinguishes it from mossiae. Then there will be a number of varieties, similar to mossiae. For the two flowers you sent me are quite different from each other.

I have just received the drawing of Cattleya aurea from you, this is very pretty together with dowianum; but Carter does not appear to have brought many. 

The picture of the spiceranum magnificum is almost finished, the leaves are already drawn, I don’t know if the painter is going to make any further changes; he will return to Prague today.

I am curious how these will sell, for Bull had them in last year’s catalogue for a mere 15 shillings, I thought they might have arrived dead because they were not advertised in Gardener’s Chronicle. Then I was surprised by the Chronicle, and Low will have been more surprised. But al in all, nothing much has arrived from Robleden [Roebelen ?] I hope that this summer he will replace the Phalaenopsis that died last year. I am glad that he found the new Phal. stuartiana and hope he has a few hundred.

Phal. tetraspsis has been described in Xenia, but without a picture, therefore it is impossible to make a drawing. But I think that Hübsch will send some flowers soon, so that a drawing can be made.

You ask what you are to do with 4,000? Well, they won’t all arrive alive. Last year Bull managed to lose a few. I hope that you will be more successful. The picture will help to sell the plants. 

A little more sfresh air, one must look after one’s health, for if one falls ill, that is the end.

I understand your disquiet and alarm, I myself am concerned how this or that will turn out in your establishment. But if things go well and you make good money, all is good. Now you have so many collectors, things will turn out well. Just remember the motto:

Let’s explore new regions to find beautiful, new things.

This is how the interest in orchids increases and this is how money is made. For the world is so large and so little known.

With kind regards,

B Roezl

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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